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January 31, 2023  
 
John Haeflinger  
Senior Vice President – Maritime Policy & Analysis  
Carnival Corporation & PLC 
3655 North West 87 Avenue  
Miami, Florida 33178  
jhaeflinger@carnival.com   
 
Dear John Haeflinger: 

On November 18, 2021, Carnival Corporation & PLC (Carnival) submitted an application for 
an Innovative Concept (Application) as a compliance pathway for meeting the requirements 
of the At Berth Regulation pursuant to California Code of Regulations, title 17, 
section 93130.17. On August 17, 2022, CARB received an email from you as the authorized 
representative from Carnival formally withdrawing the Application from the California Air 
Resources Board’s (CARB) consideration. This letter acknowledges receipt of the email and 
confirms the Application has been withdrawn and, as a result, denied.  

Thank you for your interest in the Innovative Concept program. If you have any additional 
questions about this matter, please contact Jeff Jacobs, Air Resources Engineer, Marine 
Strategies Section, at Jeff.Jacobs@arb.ca.gov. 

Sincerely, 

 

Bonnie Soriano, Chief, Freight Activity Branch 

cc: Jeff Jacobs, Air Resources Engineer, Marine Strategies Section 
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